APAC – Anti-Poverty Action Coalition

	APAC – Anti-Poverty Action Coalition Meeting
Date: February 25, 2019 

	Members Present: Rev. Barb Certa-Werner – HHCS, Tom Brenner – SalArmy, Jo Sanders – CASDA, Dana Doyle – CASDA, Lori Magerl – NWCSA, Cheryl Young – SalArmy, Nikki Gonalakis – NWCEP, Millie Rounsville – NWCSA, Tanya Nelson – PRO-HDC, Angie Musolf – NCIL, Lee Sandok-Baker – City of Superior, Kelley Johnson – 2nd Harvest, Dave Nonnemacher – HLUW, Elizabeth Thomas – HDC PRO, Sue Purchase – HDC PRO, Julie Montgomery – UW-Madison, Steve Peterson – St Vin du Paul, Tracy Henegar – UW Ext.

Recorder: Kathy Thompson

	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action or Follow-up Required

	Millie’s CoC Update:
Board Membership Requirements:

	The vote was accepted and now the next step is to vote in 2 Delegates by April 30th. 
APAC should have a document showing the mission, purpose of what APAC does for the community.

An estimate of 8 days plus 20 hours is needed to volunteer as there are 4 quarterly meetings & monthly in-person board meetings and other various committees with no reimbursement. 

	Millie said that the ESG submission was now quarterly instead of yearly.
If you have any nominations for the committees submit names for voting.

Barb will work on it and APAC can change if needed.  Note that APAC cannot provide childcare or transportation for anyone who wishes to come to a meeting.

	Transportation Update:
Transportation Continued:

Agency Sharing:

Future Meeting Dates:


	The DTA does not survey the needs of its riders, only the routes. No one has ever seen a needs for the DTA.
There should be someone active in community meetings or otherwise on no sidewalks around Menards, Aldi’s, the Social Security office and even across Tower at the fairgrounds.

Having service learning students set up times and agendas for community meetings.

Julie said she had gone to a meeting last summer at the Senior Center and had shared her concerns regarding transportation.

A survey was suggested to plan and implement:
How to assign people?  How to address the issues?  How to improve what is already in place?

Have a survey compiled of 3-4 questions that can be done in several locations; 

Homeless Connect, area food shelfs, area/focus surveys for East, Downtown, Central, Billings Park, West & Allouez/Itasca.

The city can send it with the City Clean Up for those who do not have/know how to use internet, or done with Survey Monkey.  Millie said she can send her questions she had used on another project and next meeting can review & determine the focus group.

HCD PRO - Tanya was sent an email for Youth Event Planning for the 22nd of March with no information on what the meeting would be about.  She did research on the website and not much information was found.

What is the purpose of teens going to the focus group? She would like to speak to Mica about this.  She would also like to speak to Jane adter she had volunteered her school and the suggestion of doing it during the Lunch & Learn, not after school due to transportation issues.

Millie said to let her know the date and she may be able to come and speak.  The kids do need to pre-sign up in order to get a t-shirt. It was suggested within the next month or so, even before the end of March.

NWCSA -  is having a fundraiser for Solid Rock at the Senior Center on June 9th.  It will be a pancake breakfast for $7.00

CASDA – Reminded everyone that April is Sexual Assault & Child Abuse month.  There will be a poster on their website.
April 29th (5th Monday) and May 20th (3rd Monday)

	Barb to ask Krystal to see how they (DTA) determine needs for projects.
If someone alone, elderly or with a family if children (with or without a stroller) missed or cannot catch the bus going to South Superior (to 63rd st only) or times there is not a bus, they have to walk in the street or the grass as there are no sidewalks until they can get to a sidewalk which is N 52nd.
Millie said it has been a year since the last community meeting.  Jenny can do another then assess how it went.
Barb said there is a definite need for a Needs assessment.
When ordering bus passes/cards it should be said that they are a Wisconsin Entity.
Who is in charge of DTA for Superior?  The Public Works?  Barb said that she would call to verify.
Tanya will email Jane and then she will let Barb & Millie know the updares.

Resources:
NWCSA Has Free Tax preparation through their website:  http://northwest-csa.org/index.htm
The link for Aces Connection is:  https://www.acesconnection.com/
You can sign up for the newsletter for information on the blog, resources, webinars and much more.

If you have any corrections (or additions), please feel free to email Kathy at kathy.thompson@harborhousecs.org


	Conclusion
	                           Meeting Adjourned.
	Next APAC Meeting April 29 2019  10:00 am



